
NOTICE OF TENDER / REQUEST FOR QUOTATION 
(RFQ)  

In Cooperation with The Mohawk Council of Akwesasne and The City of Cornwall 
 

Demolition of the Cornwall Harbour Warehouse 
Quotation No. 21-Q40 

 
 
PUBLICATION DATE: Thu Jun 3, 2021 
LAST DAY OF QUESTIONS: Wed Jun 16, 2021 4:30 PM 
BID CLOSING: June 28, 2021 before 4:30 p.m Eastern Daylight Time (EDT) 
REFERENCE NUMBER: Quotation No. 21-Q40 
 
PROJECT DESCRIPTION: 
The City of Cornwall and Mohawk Council of Akwesasne (MCA), for the purpose 
of this quotation shall be referred to as Co-Owners, invites Quotation 
Submissions from qualified and experienced demolition contractors to demolish 
the Cornwall Harbour Warehouse building structure as described in the 
Quotation specifications and all pertinent Ministry of the Environment, 
Conservation and Parks (MECP) Regulations.  
The subject property for this Quotation is located at 580 Harbour Road, 
Cornwall, Ontario. 
 
MANDATORY SITE VISIT 
There will be an mandatory site visit scheduled for June 10, 2021–1:30PM 
“SHARP”. Bidders will meet at 580 Harbour Road Near the Cornwall Port in 
Cornwall Ontario. 
 
Please Note: The Opportunity to view will be held respecting current Covid-19 
restrictions. Suppliers must maintain the 2 metres social distancing rule and wear 
a facial mask. Access may be limited to a number of supplier’s representatives 
attending the site visit.  
NOTE: SAFETY BOOTS AND HARD HATS TO BE WORN WHEN ENTERING 
THE BUILDING. 
 
 
CONSTRUCTION TIME 
The intent is to have the successful Contractor commence the building 
demolition immediately after award of contract with all works being 
completed by September 17, 2021 
 
To view solicitation documents and attachments refer to the following City of 
Cornwall –Bid and Tender website. https://cornwall.bidsandtenders.ca 
For those interested contractors, you will need to register to obtain documents:  
 
 
ENQUIRIES 
Questions arising during bidding period should be directed by email no later than 
4:30 p.m. on June 16, 2021 to purchasing@cornwall.ca. Any responses made on 
behalf of the Co-Owners will be via email or through the issuance of an 
addendum or clarification. 


